PX1: Explanation for being put under transfer limitation
On 25/05/2016, Song Lam 2 Joint Stock Company announced the explanation for being put under transfer limitation as follows:
Implementing Circular 52/2012/TT-BTC dated 05/04/2012 of Ministry of Finance on guiding the disclosure of information on stock market, the Company did not strictly comply with regulations, namely:
- Not announce annual report 2015

- Not announce financial statement 2014 and 2015

- Not announce financial statement of quarter 1.2016

The reason for delaying information disclosure:

- The Company did not update contents of Circular 52/2013/TT-BTC 
From 08/2012, Nghe An Petroleum Cement Joint Stock Company (the predecessor of the Company) suspended the business operation due to the lack of capital and paused the construction of the project “Upgrading Nghe An 12/9 Cement Factory” due to the divestment of Petrovietnam. Therefore, Nghe An Petroleum Cement Joint Stock Company did not make the audited financial statement 2014, so the Company could not make annual financial statement and disclose information as stipulated.
In 05/2015, Hoang Phat Vissai Group signed document to receive shares of Nghe An Petroleum Cement Joint Stock Company from Nghe An Petroleum Construction Corporation, so many procedures related to the State’s management work were delayed completion. Therefore, as of now, auditing financial statement was not completed so the Company did not have enough information to disclose.
